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HB 319 written proponent testimony

It has come to my attention that a good bill regarding vaccines is coming up 
before your committee.

I want to support this bill because I have seen first hand how devastating vaccines can 
be to people who are sensitive to them. A friend of mine had a bubbling toddler until she 
got vaccinated, and immediately became withdrawn.  After many years, she is still 
severely handicapped in her social interactions. I have other friends who have suffered 
joint pains, etc., from the covid shots.

Not all persons react this way, but enough do that it is far from coincidence.  Forcing 
someone to get vaccinated or be out of a job, or not able to attend classes, or not fly on 
an airplane, etc. is not right.

If the vaccines are as safe as the pharmaceutical industry says they are, then there 
would be no need for special legislation that protects them from lawsuits. The 
pharmaceutical industry has richly paid legislators (thru campaign contributions), the 
media (thru massive advertising) and they have infiltrated the CDC and FDA to the 
extent that they are no longer trustworthy public servants. The end result of this is that 
my tax dollars are spent making the industry rich, and many of us are forced to take 
medical treatment we do not want.

This legislation is badly needed.

Thank you for hearing me out.

Donald E Hartley


